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Comments Strongly object to this planning application for the following reasons This Planning Application is ot
suitable for this beautiful area as the exit from the site is the entrance route to Standen House which is
a National Trust House and frequently used by people who come to enjoy the property and surrounding
area. There would be large HGV's turning into the entrance meeting cars turning into the narrow road
up to Standen. The area is an area of outstanding natural beauty and is a delightful part of East
Grinstead. The HGV's will travel from the exit of Evergreen Farm onto the West Hoathly Road which
has sections where it is difficult to pass oncoming traffic. There are large rock formations on one side
and blind bends with 20 miles per hour signs and as the lorries slow down to turn by The Green there
will be noise, fumes and dust. I believe there are about 5 or 7 vehicles per hour from morning to night.
There have been 4 accidents over the last 5 years all in the vicinity of The Green. 2 accidents were
classed as serious. Please see CrashMap on line. Nearly every day we see cars having to back up to
allow vehicles to pass and I beg anybody who has a decision to make on this planning application to
drive from East Grinstead to Saint Hill Green and on to Saint Hill Road and you will see how it is
unsuitable for the quantity of traffic that would be used from vehicles leaving the landfill at Evergreen
Farm. The effect on the character of Saint Hill Green would be devastating and I ask you to use your
best judgement to throw out this unsuitable application.
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